MINUTES
South Carolina Commission for the Blind

1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

July 23rd, 2019

Notifications of all regular, called or special meetings are compliant with the FOIA requirements, Section 90-4-80.

Convene: 1:30 pm






Adjourn: 2:10 pm

Chairperson Smith called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Rosemary Roberson, Dr. Judy Johnson, Mary Sonksen and Peter Smith – via phone
Public Comment: None
Approval of May 28th, June 7th, June 25th and July 11th Minutes: Ms. Roberson made a motion to approve Minutes for May, June 7th (Rosemary sent her proxy) and 25th, July 11th.   Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion.  Dr. Johnson stated the May Minutes were not in her July packet.  The motion was approved.  Dr. Johnson abstained.      

Approval of Financial Report: Mr. Sims stated this financial report is for information.  The final year end report will be in the August packet to the Board Members.  SCCB has spent 91.65% of the fiscal year budget up to this point.  Dr. Johnson did not receive her financial report.  It was e-mailed to all the members.  Ms. Roberson made a motion to accept the financial report.  Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion.  Discussion – none.  The motion passed.  Dr. Johnson abstained.        
Human Resources Report: Wanda Miller HR Director reported:
1. VR Counselor for Charleston and Columbia will start August 2nd 

2. VR Counselor’s position in Florence will be vacant August 2nd 

3. VR Assistant pending offer for the Transition Assistant 

Report from Commissioner: Elaine Robertson, Interim Commissioner, reported:

1. The new VR Director will start on August 2nd
2. Kyle Walker and Terry Donovan will be here on August 7th to review several programs that we implemented with assistance from University of Wisconsin and there will be  training on Trauma Informed Care taught by Dr. Tim Tansey from the University of Wisconsin, 

3. Rachel Anderson from WINTECH will be here August 20th and 21st to meet with IT, QA and VR to discuss how we collect data and reporting the RSA performance measures    
Karma Marshall reported on the Summer Teen Program.

The six-week program of the Summer Teen Program began on June 10th and will end July 26th.   There were two weeks of Independence Track.  Eleven students are participating in classes at the Ellen Beach Rehabilitation Center that includes, blindness skills training, braille, orientation and mobility, home management and technology training.  There were fifteen students participating in the life skills week.  Fourteen students participated in the Workers Track.  The open house will be this Friday, July 26th at 10:00am and all Board Members are invited.  Ms. Marshall thanked all SCCB staff for their participation in making the Summer Teen Program a success.  We do have some seniors this year who will go to college and to work.      

Committee Reports: None
Old Business: None
New Business: None
Public Comment: None
Board Meetings: August 6th Special called meeting, August 20th, September 24th, October 22nd, November 26th, December 17th   
Adjourn: Dr. Johnson made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Roberson seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
There being no further business the meeting adjourned.  
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